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Summary:- 

This report relates to a proposed change to the Financial Procedure Rules.  It was agreed by Members of the Audit Committee, at their meeting on 16th January 2008, that this amendment would be recommended to the City Council for formal approval.  Audit Committee Minute AUC.11/08 refers.

Recommendation:-  

That this proposed amendment to the Council’s Financial Procedure Rules be formally approved.

Contact Officer:
Ian Beckett
Head of Audit Services


Ext:
7292

Mayor and Members of 





4th March 2008


The City Council
 





CORP 78/07






PROPOSED CHANGE TO THE AUTHORITY’S FINANCIAL PROCEDURE RULES

Introduction

As defined by the Audit Committee’s Rules of Governance, Members of this Committee have the responsibility to maintain an overview of the Council’s Constitution in respect of Financial Procedure Rules.

It has been noted that on occasions, payments for goods and services are made in advance, although the Financial Procedure Rules, Appendix D paragraph D55, state that 

"payments are not made unless goods have been received by the Council to the correct price, quantity and quality standards".

Examples of such advance payments are licence/maintenance fees, payments to secure supplies, take advantage of advantageous rates etc.

Proposed Change to Appendix D Paragraph D55

It is proposed that the wording of this paragraph be changed as follows - 

Payments will not normally be made unless goods or services have been received by the Council to the correct price, quantity and quality standards.  Circumstances may arise, however, where payment is required in advance  - for example in order to secure the supply or to take advantage of discounted prices.  The risk of making an advance payment must always be considered and where necessary the financial standing of the organisation concerned should be assessed. In every such case, an appropriate note, with signature at Service Head level, must be written on to the invoice.   

Recommendation

It is recommended that Members approve this change and that this is recommended to Council for approval formally to amend the Financial Procedure Rules.

Director of Corporate Services

February 2008 
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